PINE ISLAND RIDGE COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION
MONTHLY BOARD MEETING

DECEMBER 15, 2014

ATTENDEES: Dave Kwiatkowski, Ron Hahn, Elizabeth Sengupta, Sharon Moore, Cindy Ferrini, Laura Hatford, Steve Hodges, John Brock, Yolla Blair, Judy Elliott, Don Guske, Bob Smith, Ivone Palus, and Cheri Aleksic.

·  TOWN VISITORS
· No town visitors were in attendance. 
· MINUTES FROM NOVEMBER 17, 2014 BOARD MEETING
·  Yolla Blair made a motion to accept the minutes, and Ron Hahn seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously.

· TREASURER'S REPORT FOR DECEMBER 2014
· John discussed the treasurer’s report and noted that $3500 over budget was spent in 2014 but this was a deliberate decision and was spent on the many beautification projects around the subdivision.
· No status change with delinquencies. 
· An additional bill was received for grass cutting in early November.
· The maintenance reserve fund was discussed.
· Don Guske made a motion to accept the treasurer's report and 
Yolla Blair seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously.

· COMMITTEES
Commons Area/Landscape

· Ash Tree Removal –The board discussed purchasing additional insurance. The insurance already meets town requirements so additional insurance is not needed. 
Ponds

· Dave Kwiatkowski updated the website on the work that was done around the pond. Jeff Huet was sent a thank you for all of the town’s support.
Playground
· No new business.
ARC
· No new business
Compliance (Homeowner's issues/Problems)
· Residence at 8485 Pine Island Dr.  is occupied by new owner, there is a dumpster in the driveway and the house is being cleaned out
· Signs were down along Pine Island Drive. The town responded quickly and signs were back up within 2 days.
· 5182 W. 87th Ln. residence has shingles that are coming off the roof. The house is not up to property standards. There was a deadline for the homeowner to get a roof quote by Dec. 1 but no quote was obtained.
· 87th & Mathews- Fence was down. Core Logic (leasing agent) owns. The house has been secured.
· Sharon reported the town is going to start putting door hangers at homes where residents are not following town code on trash can removal following trash pickup.
· Cars with flat tires on driveways should be reported to Sharon.
· 8674 Durbin-RTO Indiana Dream Homes sign in yard
ACTION-Sharon will email John to find out who owns the property
New Homeowners Update
· Three new residents.
PIRCA Newsletter
· Newsletter was mailed.
PIRCA Website
· Dave Kwiatkowski reported that he has updated the website with slides, minutes, and board contact information.
Special Events

· No new business.
· OLD BUSINESS
· Hyles Anderson thanked the board for the great shape the room was left in following the annual homeowners meeting.
· NEW BUSINESS
· Laura Hatford notified the board she would be resigning. Laura has been a member of the board since 1997. The board thanked her for her many years of service.
· NEXT BOARD MEETING
· January 19, 2015- 7:00pm at Rosati's. 
· ADJOURN
· Bob Smith made a motion to adjourn, and Laura Hatford seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously. Meeting adjourned at 7:50 p.m.
